The PASA Report for September and October 2009

Meeting times and locations: We will meet in November at the Philcon Science Fiction Convention at the Crown Plaza Hotel in Cherry Hill, N.J. on November twentysecond time to be determined. December, election time, will be at The Liberty One Food Court

Our usual location, from one to three, on the nineteenth.

October meeting: Surprise! We had a very early October meeting to take advantage of the

Drawing power of gathering at the Franklin Institute. We missed having Dennis Pearson

There but had enough help to cover his absence. We also had one less table and a lot less space than normal due to the addition of a lot of other exhibitors. Robots! Lots of Robots!

The Institute commemorated this years International Space Day with a big contingent of

Various rolling and battling ‘bots. Andy, a visitor to our tables, even had clothed and unclothed versions of R2D2 out, with one traveling through the halls. This presence of

Dozens of robot exhibitors, from classic Mind Storms to Battle Bots, to ball collectors and  tossers,  where from various school and educational organizations. I met one of the

Institutes mentors after introducing a young women visitor to The Google Lunar X-Prize

That they had not heard of. I shifted my talks to this area, and the upcoming LCROSS

Impact (Coming to a Sky Near You! On my handout for this October impact) more than

My initial discussion area of using space resources and this helped get more young attendees. I brought the Lunar Lava Tube exhibit and did a good deal of talk on that after the initial icebreaking with robot talk, and Mitch brought his old covers book that he uses for talking points and a new, very good looking, book that he introduced at this event.

Our eager volunteer crew included Hank Smith, who drew in visitors with talks on science fiction and fact, and the upcoming Philcon, and the team of Dotty and Larry

On various topics and as back ups for all of us. Larry brought a good digital camera and

Will select images for our website. I will check my simple cameras for the same.

Derrick Pitts, Chief astronomer at the Institute was a frequent visitor at our table and enjoyed our efforts at stimulating interest in science and technology as a serious and fun activity to get involved in. I brought some stuff on Ham Radio and space exploration that

He found interesting that also had a bit of fun with the subject: one of the hams on the

Cover of the Amsat Journal had a mascot with his call letters AL1EN on it. All of us had a great time and thank Derrick and The Franklin Institute for the opportunity to participate. And thanks to Mitch Gordon for asking if we could be part of the event.

September Notes: There was a visitor at our table before the meeting who was interested in what we did because he saw our table marker: the latest issue of Ad Astra. Eric Jordan

Is interested in space exploration and science as well as education for children as he and

His wife have an infant. He pointed out several things that might be of general interest to

Members and visitors to our area; The Please Touch Childrens  Museum has a special

Set of flight toys in the “Flights of Fantasy” play area, and a Science oriented store is to be found in the Manyunk section of Philadelphia. It is Spectrum Scientifics and the propriator can supply a large range of experimental materials on the first floor of the shop with the second being exclusively for telescopes and astronomy gear.  Eric left as members arrived.

Hank Smith gave us a list of possible topics for talks at Philcon which included The Future of Utilities, Black Holes, and The New Space Race among other possible 

panel or presentation choices. Hank will be going to an event called Capclave, a science fiction convetion, in Rockville Maryland in October. He also told us of possible future locations of the World Con: Scotland, maybe, in 2014 for those who plan ahead! Australia next year.

Larry the webmaster asked for questions and this turned into talk on our new business cards ( he had a sample at the October event), posting pictures to our photo blog and 

Problems with printing out articals that he and the writer, Mitch Gordon, had. Larry also

Talked on using Twitter and message stringing for thoughts of more than 140 characters.

Dorothy talked on there visit to the Institute and she was had seen better Star Trek displays at other Museums. She is a Trek enthusiast and has initiated outreach to Star

Trek “crews” in our area to be part of that future by involvement in our groups which are trying to actually create the future we want by our actions. She brought in her picture from an I.S.D.C. of  her in the space suit photo from the 2005 event. Her final comment was on how the New York chapter of N.S.S., which held a great I.S.D.C. event in the mid 90s, should get in touch with, be contacted by, the Lunacon SciFi event coordinators as this is in there area. She did like “Journey to the Stars” and recommends it when it comes to your area. 

I gave a short science and technology report including the new carbon nano tube “cloth”

Announcement from NASA Tech Briefs which picture four people laying alongside the

Long wide strip of material that has been fabricated. There where subsidiary articles on

“Functionalizing CNTs for Making Epoxy/CNT Composites” for making castable films of the material, to water purification using nano tubes, to mass fabrication of the tubes.

The large sheet of the material was work done at Nanocomp Technologies. See the September Tech briefs for the articles mentioned and more. Also of note was the October

Sky and Telescope, which included the LCROSS story ( “The Big Gamble” by Charles Wood, a regular contributor to the magazine) and “The New Habitable Zones” on where

Life may now be possible based on where we have found it on Earth. Neat graphics and a

Three D chart to show us mammals in proper perspective. Yeah but we drew the chart!

The author is Chris Impey, University of Arizona Proffesor and author of The Living Cosmos. And finally from Earl: Wired magazine had an interesting tidbit on page 26 of the October issue: it is about a manuver, recently rediscovered, that would cut the fuel use, or travel time, to Mars using a gravity assist technique first thought of by Hermann Oberth in 1929. His idea was to fuel up near the Moon and dive in towards the Earth for a gravity assisted boost. This rediscovery is the result of work on cutting flight times and fuel cost of NASAs’ Robert Adams. This looks similar to what has been done in the past, how the Grand Tour of the 1980s happened for example, but it may be a different technique. Even if it is a variation on the billiard ball idea used for the Tour, cutting travel time to Mars or the Moons of Jupiter ( Mini Tour anyone?) would be great.

Mitch brought in the August 24 to 31 issue of News Week for the cover story “In Search of Aliens” with the stories quote: perhaps half of the 200 billion stars in the Milky Way have Earth-like planets”. There is mention of the survey mission of the Kepler space probe in the article by Andrew Romano ( pages 50 and 51 of the publication). As referenced earlier; Larry is making new business cards with our full http address at Mitch’s request. Although we can be found by “Googling” Mitch believes it might be better to have the full address in its hypertext format so that people can go directly to our site(s). Whatever, within reason, works ( we do joke about spicing up our reference information to draw hits sometimes). Mitch is working on the new management of the White Dog Café to see if we can get the human perspective of the Overview Institute

Scheduled as a presentation from our member Alex Howerton. Since Alex is working two jobs and raising a family and is a board member of The Overview Group he is a bit busy, and we hope a mutual schedle can be arranged. On another subject: there was some confusion in our group about the Spring Ad Astra as to whether it was an on line only experiment or if it was simply “missing in the mail” for some. Mitch is our N.S.S. contact

And wasn,t sure but will check. He did not receive a paper copy either.

Added notes: Derrick Pitts of the Franklin Institute was very interested in some of the material in the August Moon Miners that I was using at our table and may contact one or more of the authors I think, and my recent visit to the Pack Rats VHF Conference and the robots at the Institute reminded me to broach the idea of using ham Moon bounce operators for Google Lunar X-Prize communications as a public service that could be rendered. Pass the idea on everyone!

Submitted by Earl Bennett 

